
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
February 22, 2020 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m., 
Monday February 22, 2020. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Tom 
Goskusky, Dave Wiesbrock, Bob Folty, Heather Sherman, Mark Zimmer, Todd 
Anderson and Robert Steele. Jessica Bonnell was absent. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited.  

 

Guests- Al Stremlau-TVFD 
A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock to accept 
firemen applications from Jon Milota (cadet) and Jason Twardowski. 
 
2020 Annual Report- 34 TVFD members 

• 190 calls (a record) 
• 22 fire  

• 23 accidents 
• 119 ambulance 
• 26 Misc 

 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

• La Salle County board minutes are available to board members who 
request them. 

• The minutes of January’s meeting were presented and approved. A 
motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 

• Water bills were done today. 
• Art Foltynewicz removed his name from the April ballot. 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell (absent) 

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by 
Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mark Zimmer. 

• Cashed a couple CD’s in. The money will be put towards the pump 
house 2 filter replacement.  

 

   

 

 

 



  Police Report - Dave Woolford    
 Monthly Report – 3 speeding citations, 1 disobeying stop sign 

citation, 2 uninsured vehicle citations and 4 verbal equipment 
violations. 

• Power to radar isn’t working. 
• Mobile radio also quit working. Another department lent us a radio 

to use until another can be purchased. 
 

Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summers 
• Snowplowing a lot with all the snowfall, hauling a lot of big snow 

piles to the park. 
• Martin Equipment fixed the backhoe. 

• Derek came back to work on 2/11. 

• Snowplow shaft broke, took it to Leonore to get fixed. 
• Clarifier at the water treatment plant was frozen for a period of time 

but has thawed out and working again. 
 
 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek   

• March 11th will be the bid date for Pump House 2 filter replacement 
project. 

 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 

• N/A 
 
 Trustee Comments/Complaints 

• The Village may possibly rent out a garage on the old nursery 
property for $100/month. 

 
A motion was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to adjourn 
meeting at 7:45 P.M.  

  
 Respectfully Submitted,  
  
 Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 

 


